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I am writing this testimonial in support of a proposed memorial for Doug Smith. I was 

fortunate to be a friend of his from elementary thru high school years. He was 

involved in many school projects and activities that defined teenage years. We both 

ended those years serving on the Student Body Council, Doug as President and I as 

Treasurer. What a year! Doug was a born leader and due to his death at an early age 

was not able to realize his potential. I’m sure he would have excelled in any career 

and in any community he would have chosen to serve. 

 

Joanne (Shipley) Gaige 


